
	Minutes of the Lead Governors Meeting
Tuesday 5th June 2018 @ 6pm
Please note: This meeting is open to the public.  Meeting dates are published in the school newsletter and on the website.  If you would like to attend please notify the Clerk to the Governors.
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TAVISTOCK COMMUNITY PRIMARY & NURSERY SCHOOL
	CHAIRED BY: Caroline Down 

	CD
	CLERKED BY: Kirsten Wake

	KW

	PRESENT: Caroline Down (CD), Craig Holt (CH), Darren Newland (DN), Harriett Roberts (HR), Kirsten Wake (KW), Laura Handel (LH), Liam Cottrell (LCO), Louise Clements (LCL), Pat Dickinson (PD), Sue Gawman (SG)

	APOLOGIES:  Cristel Worth (CW), Jolene Taylor (JT), Lynnette Selbie (LS)

	NIL HEARD FROM: Emma Spettigue (ES)


	Item Ref.
	Minutes
	Action

	LG17/18_13
	Apologies for Absence

Apologies were accepted from Cristel Worth (CW) – work commitment, Jolene Taylor (JT) – work commitment and Lynnette Selbie (LS) – sickness.

	DECISION

	LG17/18_14
	Attendance & Governors Business/Pecuniary Interest Register 

Governors present signed the Attendance Sheet.

Interests declared – CH, LH and KW declared an interest in quality of teaching and learning.

	

	LG17/18_15
	Vision – Where are we now?
Matters arising from the meeting
None.
Minutes of the last meeting

Approved and signed by the Chair.
Part Two minutes for 6th February 2018 were reviewed by Governors. Approved and signed by the Chair.


	DECISION
DECISION

	LG17/18_16
	Governance – What still needs to be done?
Recovery Plan
CD went through the updates in the RAG report.
Governor Training

Governors present at the training session highlighted the following recommendations and suggested that the FGB consider adopting them.

· Headteachers report – A template was provided by the trainer. She confirmed that the best way to generate questions is for the headteacher to provide comparative data. Governors agreed that they would discuss with LS at the next FGB meeting and agree a format for the 2018/19 report.
· Minutes - Questions should be minuted by being numbered and coloured in order to show how many questions are being asked in a meeting. CD confirmed that she would meet with KW to discuss the ideas put forward by the trainer.
· Policy schedule – The trainer suggested Governors should review the policy schedule and aim to reduce the regularity of which policies are reviewed.  This will reduce the number of policies which have to be looked at in any one meeting. Governors discussed the way they review policies and agreed that, in future, they will check that policies have been updated, but will not check the content in detail.  Governors agreed to review the policy schedule.
· Produce a folder showcasing best practise, which can be presented to OFSTED upon inspection.  Also, ensure the best practice examples are displayed on the website.

· Photographs of Governors should be displayed on the reception noticeboard and added to the Governors section of the website.
Governors discussed the difficulties of asking strategic questions without asking operational questions.  Governors agreed that, in line with Karen Powell’s training, they could ask both types of questions.


	C/F FGB
ACTION CD/KW

C/F
DECISION
ACTION CD
ACTION KW/SG

DECISION

	LG17/18_17
	Lead Governors

Reports

· Leadership and Management

Q1. We have positive feedback from the local authority visit, but how can we be confident that it is accurate, given the last conflict of view between the local authority and OFSTED reports? (CD)
A.  SG confirmed that Janet Ross has been brought in to ensure the local authority report accurately evaluates the school.
CD attended the 12 week review.
CD reported on her most recent meeting with LS.  They had discussed class restructuring of Years 1 and 2.
Q2. What was the overall feeling from parents concerning the restructure and have any particular concerns been raised? (PD)

A. CD confirmed that the majority of feedback has thanked the school for involving them in the process.  Governors were informed that there were to be 3 mixed Year 1/2 classes.
Q3. When will we know how many children will be leaving school, because of that decision? (HR)

A. LH confirmed that no parent have informed the school that they will be withdrawing children from school.
CD reported that her meeting with Cllr Sellis, Cllr McInnes (portfolio holder for schools) and Geoffrey Cox MP will be held on 29th June. It was agreed that SG will prepare a crib sheet for Governors to ensure consistent questions are asked at the meeting.

Q4. Can Governors issue press releases, informing the public about the forthcoming meeting and to publish the results of the meeting? (LCL) 

A. It was agreed that LCL will write the press releases.  The PR correspondence will be sent from the Chair of Governors.

LCL has organised, with the HSA, for governors to issue a petition at the summer fayre for parents to sign.
Governors thanked CD for organising the meeting.

· School Improvement Overview

DN and LS to reschedule meeting due to illness.
· Finance

The vacancy for a Lead Governor for Finance has not yet been filled.  In the absence of a Lead Governor, governors asked SG to provide an update of finance matters.

Following the redundancy process SG will now submit to Financial Intervention Panel for Schools (FIP) the savings which have been made, as well as a revised 5 year plan. At present, SG confirmed that we are unable to balance Year 3.
Q5. How many redundancies were made by the end of the process? (PD)

A. A full report will be given at the FGB meeting. 
Governors thanked SG for her hard work during the redundancy process.

· Personnel
No update. ES absent.
· HSA
LCL reported that she has attended a couple of HSA meetings.  She intends to attend one meeting a month.
Q6. Do we need governors to attend the Summer Fayre on 22nd June? (CD)

A. LCL confirmed that she will attend.  HR and LCO confirmed that they will attend if available.
· Safeguarding/Children in Care/Able, Gifted &Talented 

No update.
· Headteacher Performance

Completed. DN to arrange a six monthly update.
· Staff Voice and Pupil Voice

Staff Voice - CH reported that the staff questionnaire is due to be completed in July.  LS has requested that the OFSTED staff survey be used.  Staff well-being surveys are also planned for July and September.
Pupil Voice – CH confirmed that LS has collated the responses.  CH has discussed the Pupil Voice with the leader, Mr Armitage (SA), who reports that he enjoys the role and that the children are very enthusiastic. School Council representatives have been going into classes and asking what clubs pupils would like to see on offer.  SA reports that this method has proved effective in generating feedback and feels like he is hearing the voice of the responses from pupils across the school.

Q7. Are minutes of the School Council meetings available? (LH)

A. CH will ask SA to circulate minutes to staff.

School prospectus has been updated.

· SEND

No update. CW absent.

· Governor Training/CPD

Covered previously in the agenda.
· Quality of Teaching and Learning

HR reported that she has met with LH. They had found that, according to the data, there was a widening gap between PP and non-PP in Year 1. LH confirmed that this was due to a typo in a previous data set and has now been corrected. HR and LH will meet again to review.
HR confirmed that they found boys writing to be worse than girls in Years 3 and 4.  

Q8. Can governors have information on the outcome of interventions for gender gaps, based on Years 3 and 4? (HR)
A. It was agreed the information would be included as part of the Headteachers Report.

· PE Funding

SG confirmed that she had met with JT to go through spending to date.  Some funding is still available, which will be used to purchase equipment for the KS2 playground.  JT will arrange a meeting with Simon Beatty to look at the detail of the new equipment.
· Health & Safety/Premises

LCO summarised his report. 
LCO and SG conducted a learning walk around the school and completed the H&S report.  Tree by playground has been classified as diseased.
Q9. Has there been any action taken since the incident of the children leaving the playground unattended? (CD)

A.  Governors asked for a summary of incidents in the headteachers report.  LCO was asked by LS to observe the new staff member on the gate during his next visit.  SG confirmed that the H&S auditor was satisfied with the way it had been dealt with.
· Pupil Premium

LCO summarised his report, which is available on eschools.  
Governors discussed the difficulties with monitoring the procedure of funding use.
LCO explained that he interviewed 7 pupils from each Year 5 class and asked them some questions.  LCO reported that he was impressed by how chatty the children were.

LCO explained that spending time talking to children during a learning visit was extremely valuable.  He recommended that other Lead Governors use this approach.  LCO explained that he had told the teachers beforehand to make sure they understood why LCO was asking particular questions.
· Parentview

Q10. Could the headteacher find out how many parents open the electronic newsletter? (LCL)

A. Governors discussed the possibility of LCL asking parents how they would like to receive information in the future. She recommended completing an audit of information that goes to parents and reviewing the effectiveness of that information.
Governors discussed attending the induction meeting for new parents. LH will confirm the date. LH confirmed that the induction meeting and the home visits will be completed before the new children come in to visit their new class.

· Attendance

No update.
· Curriculum and Behaviour
PD summarised her report, which is available on eschools.
Year 4 residentials - PD couldn’t visit the site due to snow. Visited the school and interviewed one boy and girl from each class. 
Year 5 residentials – PD asked DN whether he would complete a review as he will be attending the residential. DN agreed to do that.

Behaviour monitoring and monitoring of the hand writing books to be completed this term.
· Able, Gifted and Behaviour

No update.


	CHALLENGE

CHALLENGE

CHALLENGE

ACTION SG

CHALLENGE

ACTION LCL

CHALLENGE

ACTION SG

CHALLENGE

ACTION LCL
CHALLENGE

ACTION CH
CHALLENGE

ACTION LS
ACTION JT
CHALLENGE

ACTION LS/LCO
CHALLENGE

ACTION LH

ACTION DN



	LG17/18_18
	School Strategic Improvement Plan (SSIP)
In her absence, LS had asked LH to run through the powerpoint that was presented at the SSIP meeting. PD and LCL attended the SSIP day.

	

	LG17/18_19
	GDPR Update
Governors were asked to look at the GDPR agreement and return signed to SG.
Email

Instructions for Governors to access their new school email accounts have been issued. Governors were asked to start using the new accounts as soon as possible.

	ACTION ALL

ACTION ALL

	
	Meeting closed 19.50
	


DATE OF NEXT MEETING: Full Governing Board meeting, on Tuesday 17th July 2018, at 6pm
These minutes are agreed

*Without amendment / with the following amendments (*please delete as appropriate):

Signed:                                   

Dated:
Drafted: 13/09/16
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